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C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

 
Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children. 
 

Red Class Yellow Class Blue Class 
97.27% 96% 91.88% 

Last week’s whole school attendance 95.05%. 
Red Class receives the treat filled Attendance Trophy! 

 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Mon 5th: 9.00am: Hearing Screen: Year 1s 
 11.45am: Open the Book assembly 
 12pm: Chartwells Bonfire Night menu 
 12-12.30pm: Lunchtime Running Club: Years 3-6  
  
Tues 6th: 11.45am: Chartwells: Healthy diet assembly 

& school council meeting 
 2-2.45pm: Blue Class Swimming 8 of 10 
 
Weds 7th: pm: Cornwall Music: Flute/keyboard 

lessons 
 3.30-4.15pm:  Ukulele Club 
 
Thurs 8th:  10.00am: Church Service: Remembrance: all 

welcome: please join us 
 3.30-4.30pm: SATs booster club: All year 6s 
 
Frid 9th:  - 
 
FORTHCOMING DATE(S): 
Mon 12th: pm: Parents’ Afternoon 
Tues 13th: am/pm: Chartwells: Breadmaking: each 

class 
*More diary dates on school website calendar* 

 
Please think nut free when packing 
snacks/lunch boxes – we have a child with a 
nut allergy in school – thank you! 
 

 
Welcome to Miss Alldred, Red Class 
We would like to give a warm welcome to Miss Alldred who 
has joined us for one week as part of her 3rd year degree 
course (Falmouth University studying English BA Hons). 
 
Absence from school 
If your child is absent from school for any reason please 
notify the school office as early in the school day as possible.  
This may be done in person, by telephone (please confirm in 
writing) or by email (secretary@breage.cornwall.sch.uk).  

 
School Swimming Lessons – each Tuesday – Blue Class 

Lesson 8 of 10. Children need a swimming 
costume & towel (goggles are optional but 
a swim hat is required to be worn if your 

child has long hair).  We do have a small stock of swim hats if 
needed.  Swimming is subsidised by the PE grant keeping 
contributions down to £3.00 per child per lesson, which can 
be paid weekly, or in total (£30.00).  Children are permitted 
to wear a tracksuit (navy) on swim days for ease of changing 
or school uniform.  We regret that due to ever tightening 
budgets that children absent from a lesson will still need to 
cover the cost and would request that everyone pay a 
contribution. 
 
Cookery Club – Tuesday 6th November 
Cookery club will start tomorrow.  Edward T, Archie W, 
Kaitlyn W will be cooking this half term. Anyone wishing to 
take part in cookery club can add their name to the list on 
the office door.  Priority will go to those who haven’t taken 
part previously. 
 
Flu vaccine (nasal) consent - IMPORTANT 
The school nurses visited last Wednesday afternoon and 
vaccinated the children who had consent given online.  There 
will not be another school visit but anyone wishing to have 
their child immunised will need to contact Kernow Health 
direct on 01872 221105/06/07 to book an appointment at one 
of the catch up clinics – Helston catch up clinic is on Friday 
14th December in the afternoon (by appointment only). 
 
 
Parents’ Afternoon – Monday 12th November 
Please complete and return the slip below indicating your time 
slot preference.  We will then try our best to give you an 
appointment during this time.  Thank you. 
 
 

Child(ren’s) name(s):……………………………………………………………. 
 
Parent(s) name(s): ………………………………………………………….. 

 
Blue Class 
 

Tick 
below 

 
Yellow Class Tick 

below 

 
Red Class Tick 

below 
2.00-2.30pm  2.00-2.30pm  1.00-1.30pm  
      2.40-3.30pm  2.40-3.30pm  1.40-2.30pm  
      3.40-4.30pm  3.40-4.30pm  2.40-3.30pm  
      4.40-5.00pm  4.40-5.00pm  3.40-4.30pm  



 

Cross Country League Race No. 5 
Just to point out that there is a 
large gap now until the 5th league 
race that takes place on Tuesday 
26th March at 4pm at Helston 

Community College.  This includes an infant fun run. 
 
Cornwall Music Service Trust - Drumming 
We had a drum demonstration and many children were 
interested but we’ve been advised that no-one has yet signed 
up for lessons.  We have moved to direct billing with the 
music service therefore parents need to go to 
www.cornwallmusicservicetrust.org and “sign up for lessons” 
even if entitled to fully funded lessons.  Full instructions 
were sent home with the children after the drum demo.  Any 
problems, please see Jenny in the office. 
 
Missing items – name everything please! 

Each school week there are a lot of 
unnamed lost property.  Jumpers, 
coats, lunchboxes, drink bottles etc.  
Things are easily reunited with their 
owners if they are named.  A 
permanent marker pen can be used 
(checking from time to time that it 

doesn’t fade in the wash or wear away) or name labels please. 
 
Parents & Friends 
 
100 Club – Please join! £12 for the whole school year 

Unfortunately, we haven’t had enough sign-
ups for the 100 Club to make it viable.  This 
is usually such a good fundraiser.  Anyone 
able to support it please let a P&F member 

know (or the school office) as soon as possible.  It would be 
a real shame for this not to continue. Thank you. 
 
Christmas Fair – wants please! 
A number of donations are needed if you could be so kind: 

 Wrapping paper/name tags/bows 
 Unwanted gifts/toys/bottles/chocolates 
 Anything Christmassy for the Christmas hampers 
 VOLUNTEERS / HELPERS! Please! 

Please send items into the school office or pass to Holly, Sam 
or Rachael.  The Christmas Fair takes place on the last 
Saturday of November – 24th.  There will be stalls galore, 
food/drinks, competitions (including a Christmas jumper 
competition), Santa’s grotto and workshop, children’s crafts. 
   

Rota: There is a rota on the P&F board 
(outside Red Class and P&F FB page): please 
help spread the load and commit to covering 
a slot to help on a stall.  Lots of helpers will 
mean everyone will have an opportunity to 
enjoy the fair with their child(ren). 

Tombola items  Filled jars (ideas: sweets, hairbands, 
beads and cord, layered cake ingredients, homemade 
treats, pens, pencils, rubbers, homemade play dough). 
 

Please like our Facebook page if you haven’t done so already. 

SPCMAT Admissions Policy for 2020-21 DRAFT 
The draft Southerly Point Co-operative Multi Academy Trust 
Admissions Policy for 2020-21 has been published on our 
school website for consultation (“Important Info”, “Key 
Documents” on school website). Any feedback should be 
emailed to Karen Teague (MAT Administrator) via 
kteague@southerlypoint.co by 28th Nov 2018. Thank you. 

 
List of items needed for the Christmas Hampers 
Please add your name next to the selected donation and cross 
through the box (on P&F noticeboard outside Red Class).  
Donations would be appreciated by Friday 16th November to 
allow time to make up the hampers.  Not in school to do so?  
Let the school office know by email, phone or note via your 
child. Thank you for your valued support. 


